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Labor today attacked rumoured plans to cut eligibility for disabled pensions in tomorrow night's Budget, saying it smacked more of welfare deform than welfare reform. 

Leaked Budget reports suggest pensioners would be means-tested next financial year and benefits cut to those earning $56 or more a week, with people working more than 15 hours-a-week pushed onto the dole. 

Family and community services spokesman Wayne Swan said it would be unfair for the government to halve disabled pensioners' capacity to work from the current 30 hours. 

Unemployment benefits were worth $52-a-fortnight less, he said. 

"They are changing the goalposts, they're going in through the back door to justify what is nothing more than crude cost-cutting," Mr Swan told reporters

"It's not welfare reform, it's welfare deform and what it means is that a lot of people in this community who have given a lifetime of work to this country are going to have the axe taken to their pension and $52-a-fortnight will come off them. 

"(Community Services Minister) Amanda Vanstone spills more than that in red wine in a week." 

